
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 16, 2018  

 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Police Chief Mancini, John Colony, Kevin Lally (via phone)  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Select Board will not meet on July 23, 2018. 

 

CHIEF MANCINI advised the board of scheduling changes this week.  He also received a 

complaint from the Kiepert’s on Center District Road as did the Select Board in regard to the 

noise coming from the Presby property and washing of trucks by MBI.  The board will follow up 

with the Town Attorney on the status of their work on this complaint. 

 

The board was notified that the White Mountain Helicopters will get a temporary heliport permit 

for the fall festival and will look at route changes for the approach. 

 

MS. CONNORS will contact Christine Fillmore in regard to Northern Pass correspondence 

received this week from her office. 

 

The board approved the sale of the Fire Department 1999 Freightliner Truck to Presby 

Construction for $12,500. 

 

KEVIN LALLY called into the board meeting with questions on property that he purchased at 

120 Streeter Pond Drive.  The house needs to be demolished and the only rebuild would be on 

the existing footprint plus 20%.  There is an old shed he would move off the property line and 

make into a carport which would make the setback better.  The board advised before tear down 

that he needs a hazardous material testing.  He should also notify DES Wetland Bureau prior to 

the projects start.  He also had questions in regard to the vegetation in front of the cottage and the 

board encouraged him to contact Tim Williams, Sugar Hill Conservation Commission with his 

questions. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn; seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday July 30, 2018, at the Carolina Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


